Ufton Parish Council
Parish Council Meeting

8pm Tuesday 7th July 2015

Draft Minutes

Contract Address : 16 White Hart Lane, Ufton, Leamington Spa, CV33 9PJ
Email : colinwbaldwin@aol.com
1.
Record of Members Present :- 

Cllrs Baldwin, Crowther, Wilkinson, Leeman and Lesley van Kesteren

Cllr D Riches (SDC) plus 2 members of the public  

2.
Apologises for Absence :-  Cllr Tayler & Cllr R Stevens (WCC)
3.
Acceptance of Apologises :-  Accepted
4.
Declaration of Interests 

Councillors are reminded that they must act solely in the public interest and should never 


Improperly confer advantage or disadvantage on any person to act or gain financial or other

material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close associate.

5.
Dispensations

None

6.
Acceptance of Office and Registration of Interests
All signed forms had now been received from Councillors and the Parish Clerk agreed to forward them on to Stratford District Council.

7.
Open Forum - (15 minutes)
Parishioners of Ufton are invited to address the Council on any relevant matter for a maximum of 3 minutes

Mrs Ingham had in her possession copies of 10 years of the Ufton News – did she have permission to take them to the Warwick Records Office ?   This was agreed.

Mr D Shepherd raised his concerns regarding the proposed extension at 10 Broad Close, particularly the effect it would have on the neighbouring property.  Unfortunately this was not a Planning matter, but he was advised that Stratford D C Planning Dept. would take serious note of any objections or comments raised by neighbours.
Mr Shepherd queried if Councillors were aware of the proposed Solar Farm on the Fosse Way, some were because of flyers received, but no more than that.  The Chairman invited Mr Shepherd to explain to the meeting his concerns regarding the development which is adjacent to “Blackdown Growers” .  He explained that the glare given off from the glasshouses would be made worse if the Solar Farm went ahead.
He informed the meeting, that SunEdison (the company proposing the Solar Farm) had issued an open invitation to a Consultation event to be held the following day in Harbury Village Hall.  The Chairman said he would attend so that he could report back to the next meeting.
Cllr Leeman queried if the proposed scheme fell under the control of SDC or WDC ?  It was thought to be WDC , in view of this he requested a letter be sent to WDC  asking that if the proposal goes forward for Planning Permission,  that the Parish Council be so advised.  The Clerk agreed to do so (subsequently it was found that the scheme was in Harbury Parish Councils area).

S D C Representative Report  – Cllr D Riches

Cllr Riches outlined the present position regarding the District Councils Core Strategy Plan and explained that 90% of the plan had been adopted.   He was hopeful that by September / October 2015 the plan would have been accepted by Dept. of Environment.
WCC Representative Report – 

In Cllr Stevens absence, the Chairman reported that Buckinghamshire would be the next area for consideration by the Select Committee followed by the London Boroughs. 

The Chairman then outlined to the meeting, the possible alliance of “Birmingham, Dudley, Walsall, Coventry, Wolverhampton, Sandwell & Solihull” forming  the “West Midlands Combined Authority” this would give them more devolution over “Planning, Education, Transport etc. within the unitary area”.  

At this moment in time the situation is in the discussion stage ONLY.

A review of the Schools and Schools Transport was being undertaken by the WCC to determine whether some schools should be paired together or whether they needed to be extended ie new classrooms and to determine where new schools should be built.
8.
Minutes of Last Parish Council Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 9th June 2015 were proposed, seconded and approved and duly signed by the Chairman.
9.
Matters Arising
9.1
Dog Fouling 

Disappointingly, nothing further to report, the Chairman explained that Cllr Riches had agreed to arrange a meeting to meet with the lead Councillor for Environmental Services at SDC, which he and Cllr Crowther would attend.
9.2
Pond Account

Cllr Crowther informed the meeting that this had now been set up

9.3.
E.on Street Lighting
No further forward, but see also minute 11.1.
9.4
Annual Audit 

Cllr Crowther presented the Financial Statements for 2014 / 15.  He informed the meeting  that the Annual Audit had been deferred until the end of July and that Councillors could approve the documents before the Internal Audit was completed.   Cllr Crowther informed the meeting that ALL relevant documents have been displayed on the Village Notice Board for villagers to read.

Section 1 & 2 were discussed and it was proposed by Cllr Crowther and seconded by Cllr Leeman that Sections 1 & 2 be approved , this was carried, following this the Chairman and the Clerk, as Responsible Financial Officer duly signed Sections 1& 2, recording them as minute 8.3 & 8.4 on the relevant forms.  
Cllr Crowther then presented Cllrs with a report showing the latest financial position of the

Parish Council, after a short discussion this was accepted.  The Chairman thanked Cllr Crowther for all the work he had done.

Copy of both reports appended to minutes

9.5
Co-option on to Parish Council  
The Chairman reported that despite advertising in the Ufton News no person had expressed an interest in joining the Parish Council.
9.6
WALC Membership Renewal

This had been done

9.7
Vehicular Crime
It was noted that a vehicle had been broken into whilst the owner was visiting the Nature Reserve.  It was agreed to note and no further action required
10.
Planning Matters - Proposed Solar Farm – East of Fosse Way (Harbury Ward)

Not a Planning Matter at this moment in time, previously discussed during the Open Forum. 

11.
Finances   
11.1
Invoices


Clerks Salary June (re-issued due to damaged cheque)
£171.92


(Clerks Salary July





£171.92)

Ufton News June





£  23.76


E.on (late payment)





£125.04

In addition 


SDC fee for uncontested election on 7th May 

£100.00


E.on (New charges)





£316.69





Total




£903.33
Councillors agreed that ALL items be paid, but expressed their concerns that the price charged by E.on for the supply of electricity for street lighting had gone up by 50% .  After a short discussion, it was agreed to research the market. 
12
Correspondence
Proposed Solar Farm on Fields off Fosse Way – Sun Edison

What`s New in Public Sector Finance – Prepared Media

CSW Broadband Update – Broadband News

13.
Item for Next Agenda
Dog Fouling
Audit Up-date

E.on Street Lighting
Pensions Auto-enrolment
14.
Date of Next Meeting

1st September 2015

15.
Clerk to Ufton Parish Council.
At the end of the meeting, the Clerk, Mr A van Kesteren informed the Councillors that he would be resigning as Clerk / Responsible Financial Officer to Ufton Parish Council and gave one week’s notice.
This was duly noted.

Signed   ………………………..




Date   …………………

Cllr C Baldwin (Chairman)
CWB – 30/07/15  

